
 
The Board of Education 

 of School District No. 61 (Greater Victoria) 
In-Camera Board Meeting, September 19, 2011 

 
 
 

SECTION 72 REPORT 
 
 
Present: 
Trustees Tom Ferris, Chair, Dave Pitre, Vice-Chair, Catherine Alpha, Jim Holland, Bev Horsman, 
Elaine Leonard, Peg Orcherton, John Young 
 
Administration: 
John Gaiptman, Superintendent of Schools, George Ambeault, Secretary-Treasurer, Sherri Bell, 
Associate Superintendent, Pat Duncan, Associate Superintendent, Deborah Courville, Associate 
Superintendent, Debra Laser, Associate Secretary-Treasurer, Seamus Howley, Director of Facilities, 
Kyle Cormier, Director, Human Resource Services, Dave Scott, Director, International Student 
Program, Vicki Hanley, Recording Secretary 
 
Invited Guests:  Mr. Bill Gilhooly, Assistant Auditor General, Office of the Auditor General of British 
Columbia 
 
Regrets: Trustee Michael McEvoy 
 
 
The Board of Education discussed the following matter(s): 
 

 2010/2011 Office of the Auditor General Report for the Board of Education 

 Victoria High School Trees Report 

 Update on the effect of Essential Services 

 Personnel Matters 
 
 
There were no motions passed by the Board of Education. 
 
 
 
 
              
Secretary-Treasurer      Chairman 


